
Amendment to Report and Agenda 

This will also be highlighted by the presenting officer on the 21st September 2023. 

Two received representations of support for The Lower Third have not been 

included within the agenda. There are the letters of support from:- 

1. Dan Beaumont; and

2. Rhael ‘Lionheart’ Cape.

Redacted copies below.

The report should read;

1. Representations

1.1 Thirty five relevant representations have been received in relation to the application. 

1.2 Twenty four representations oppose the application, and these are from a Licensing 
Authority responsible authority, Planning Authority responsible authority, a ward Councillor, 
resident’s associations, local businesses and local residents. 

1.3 Eleven representations support the application, and these are from London Mayor’s Night 
Czar, Industry Associations, local residents and business.  Appendix 4 

Sarah Williams   

Licensing Officer 

Supporting Communities 

London Borough of Camden 





1st Associate Artist of The Royal Albert Hall (2022-2024) |
1st Poet in Residence at Grimshaw Architects & the Saatchi Gallery
Special Participant for The Biennale Architettura 2023 in Venice



From:

Subject: License variation: HERE, Denmark Place and The Lower Third, Denmark Street 114910
Date: 06 July 2023 14:43:17
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From: Dan Beaumont  
Sent: 04 July 2023 12:10
To: licensing inbox >
Subject: License variation: HERE, Denmark Place and The Lower Third, Denmark Street
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be
malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify
your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being
used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

To Whom It May Concern:
 
I am writing in support of the license extension at HERE, Denmark Place and The Lower Third,
Denmark Street.
 
I am the founder of an LGBTQI+ space in Hackney called Dalston Superstore, and a producer of
LGBTQI+ events (including three at this venue, the most recent being the Pride event with a 4am
extension).
 
London is in desperate need of safe nightlife spaces, and the team at HERE have developed a
world class venue that we as Londoners can feel proud of. Working with the team at HERE I have
seen first-hand how dedicated they are to the safety of everyone who they welcome into the
space. It’s rare to work with a venue team so committed to fulfilling the licensing objectives; I
have seen how safety and responsibility are core values built into the operational schedule of
this venue.
 
I understand how challenging it is to run late night spaces, but also that later hours can be crucial
to the economics of running such a space sustainably, and it’s clear that this venue needs the
later hours to continue delivering its diverse programme. Our city needs late night spaces that
are operated responsibly and effectively.
 
I urge you to grant these late hours to help secure the future of this amazing venue, and
Londoners and visitors alike can enjoy HERE for years to come.
 
Best
 
Dan Beaumont
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